
 

 

 

           St. Paul Lutheran Church 

            Mary and Martha Minutes 

                   April 7, 2019 

 

There were 12 women in attendance, church President and Pastor. 

 

Pastor opened the meeting with a reading titled “She Wasn’t Lost.” The meeting was 

called to order. The attendance sheet and the offering envelope were passed around.   

 

Officer Reports: 

 

President’s Report:  The President conducted this meeting with the understanding that a 

new President would be elected. 

 

Secretary’s Report:  There being no additions or corrections to the minutes of January 13, 

2019, it was moved and seconded that the minutes be approved as written. Motion passed 

unanimously. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  The Treasurer’s report was given.   

 

Committee Reports: 

 

Altar Committee:  Easter lilies for the altar will be purchased. 

 

Feeding His Lambs:  Seven valentine cards and additional cards were sent for birthdays.  

 

Sunshine Committee: Five cards were sent last quarter.   

 

Meal Coordinator: A new coordinator volunteered for the upcoming quarter.    

 

Unfinished Business: 

May 4th, 2019, will be the date for the ladies to meet at Rosalee’s Pizzeria ~ 461 Main 

Street in Longmont ~ at 11:00AM.  A sign –up sheet will be posted on the bulletin board. 
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New Business: 

 

A new President was elected for the remainder of this year. 

 

Banquet Donation for ILC:  A donation amount was approved to be sent to the school for 

their Banquet/After Party.  Pastor will check previous bulletins and correspondence to see 

if this was the amount previously sent.   

 

Project Kinship Letter: Discussion was held on Project Kinship and it was suggested that 

publishing what has been done for this cause needs to be posted so the members can see 

where their donations are being used. The church President volunteered to create a poster 

with this information.  Discussion was also held on possibly coordinating Mission 

Festival and Project Kinship.  Discussion was also held on the possibility of a container 

for donations.  This will need further exploration.   

 

The Branches Publication: Pastor has ordered a copy of The Branches magazine for the 

church tract rack to keep and share with others.   

 

Next Meeting:  The next Mary and Martha meeting will be Sunday, July 14, 2019. 

 

Adjournment:  It was moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned. The motion 

passed. unanimously.  Pastor closed with a prayer.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next meeting:  July 14, 2019 at 10: 45 a.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


